




License/Registration. In a letter attached to his petition, he stated the following about the offense: 

"In 1979 I was 23 years of age and wrote two bad checks. At that time, I did not use good judgment 

and was misguided in my actions. This conviction is the only conviction I have ever had and was 

a life learuing and changing event for me personally and I deeply regret my action." (Attachment 

A, page 2). 

In his letter, Mr. Polignone stated that (at the time) he had been married to his wife for 

twenty-three years. She is employed as an Assistant Vice President at John Hancock. Mr. 

Polignone was previously employed as a union ironworker. They have one son and are involved 

in the community. He stated that they participated in fundraising events for the Georgetown 

School District and he has also served as a member of the Conservation Commission. 

Mr. Polignone's petition stated that he would like to "legally own a firearm for protection 

of life and property." He also reported being a deer hunter and wanting to pass that interest onto 

his son. Mr. Polignone pointed out that he held a valid License to Carry a Firearm for 

approximately twenty-five years following his conviction. It was only when he attempted to 

purchase a rifle that he was contacted by an ATF agent who informed him that he could no longer 

hold a license. 

2022 INTERVIEW OF STEPHEN POLIGNONE 

At the request of the Advisory Board of Pardons, Mr. Polignone consented to 

an interview concerning his petition. (Attachment D). The interview took place on 

February 23, 2022. 

During the interview, Mr. Polignone reported that he is retired from the Local 

7 Ironworkers union, where he was employed from 1985-2011. He also reported 

volunteering as Conservation Commissioner for the Town of Georgetown from 2010-

2013. Mr. Polignone stated that he received his GED after leaving Saugus High School 

after the 11th grade. He attended N orthshore Conununity College for approximately 
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